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Monday 18" March 2024

Stage One - The Australiana Pioneer Village

Dear Parents and Carers,

Stage One students will be taking part in an excursion to The Australian Pioneer Village on Wednesday
8" May 2024. The excursion has been planned to supplement and enhance student learning in HSIE.

At the excursion, students will be met by the organisers who will present an engaging day in what Australia
was like in the 1800s. Stepping back in time, the village will transport our young learners to an era where
they could witness firsthand the daily life of early Australian settlers. The quaint, heritage buildings, complete
with their rustic charm, will showcase the simplicity and resourcefulness of colonial architecture. Students will
be able to gain insights into the domestic tasks that were integral to the pioneers' survival. The
demonstrations and knowledgeable guides will foster a deep understanding of the challenges and triumphs
faced by our early settlers. This excursion will not only bring history to life but also instill a sense of
appreciation for the resilience and ingenuity of those who shaped the foundations of our nation.

Classes involved: 1D,.1/2B, 2C and students in Stage 1 from K/1F, 1-5B and 2-6P.
When: Wednesday 8" May Travel: By bus Cost: $20.00
We would like to thank KSPS P&C who have kindly donated funds to lower the cost of this excursion.

What to Bring: Packed lunch, a bottle of water and a snack for recess. Please ensure that the food is in a
* lunch box in a backpack and that all items are clearly labelled with your child’s name. Please do not send
any spending money.

What to wear: Full school uniform must be worn including their school hat. Sneakers can be worn.

In accordance with our discipline policy, if your child is on Orange Level, he/she will not be able to attend.
Please fill out the permission slip below and return to the school office with your payment.

Payments and permission can be given through the Sentral Parent Portal. There is no need to return
the note if this option is chosen. Please contact the office if you do not use Sentral Parent Portal and need
access.

Payments can also be made in the school office by Cash and EFTPOS. All payments made through the
office must be in a clearly marked envelope with child’s name, class and activity. All payments and
permissions are to be completed no later than Wednesday 1st May 2024. If you need to make payment
arrangements, please contact the office before this date.

Mg K/wm/)
Miss Sandra Martin Ms Rebecca Brennan
Principal Excursion Coordinator
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Please return to the school office no later than Wednesday 15t May 2024.

| hereby consent to my son/daughter: of class:
to attend the Australiana Pioneer Village on Wednesday 8" May 2024. | understand he/she will be travelling
by bus and supervised by Ms Brennan, Ms Crompton, Ms Bouras, Mrs Lewis, Mrs Farrell and support staff.

There have been no changes to my child’s medical information submitted to the school. [ ] (please tick)
Special needs of my child

of which you should be

aware (eg allergies, medication)

| enclose: $20.00 Cash/ Cheque / EFTPOS

Parent/Carer Signature: Date:
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